
  





                 November 2011
Can it be November already?     It seems like only last month it was October.   How time flies!    
Just a little note to advise all members (men and women) that it would be appreciated if members volunteered their time in the office.  Contact Anne Mitchell for the schedule.  
So What Has Been Happening Around Here?
 A Message from our President, Pierre Dufour
The President’s  FUNSPIEL hosted 24 players (all familiar faces) and although

it was a success and fun was had by all, I was looking forward to meeting new

participants and experiencing a more active role by the general membership.
Once again I remind you that the success of any club or organisation does not

depend on a few individuals but on the participation of the general body.

In the last ROAR I mentioned that I would like to recognize different people

and show appreciation for their efforts and contributions.

Today I bring to your attention, MIKE DOWD and JACK FORD, two people

who are constantly working in the background but whose efforts are absolutely

critical to the successful operation of your Club.

Mike, who contributes his skills as an electrician, operates our equipment store

and handles various building and construction problems that nobody sees but

are critical to the operation of the club.

Jack, who doubles as our TV PERSONALITY and could possibly be the Quebec Safety Board’s worst nightmare, can be found under a counter repairing our beer distributors,
in a rafter repairing a beam or hanging off the roof repairing a leak.

These are two of the people who make your club seem like an effortless operation which

is the way it should be as our primary objective is to assure your curling pleasure free

of everyday distractions.

In closing, I remind you that there are many activities both in curling and entertainment

that are rapidly approaching, and I hope to see you at as many as I can.

Have a good season and good curling.
“How did you find my speech?”’

“Oh! Very refreshing.   Very refreshing indeed!”

“Did you really?” said the delighted speaker.

“Oh yes.   I felt like a new person when I woke up.”
Messages from Match Committee
President’s Funspiel

We had 24 players in the President’s this year.

The winners and runners up were:

Winners:
Mike Allen

Runners up:
Geneviève Lemieux



Rob Philion



John Ford
Marg Ford



Erin Ryan
Bob Carson



Zack Wise
Congratulations

A good time was had by all.   Next year, I hope more people will attend.

Ladder
The ladder got under way on October 11 with 15 teams.   We are using the
Brier format for the first half of the year.
Many thanks to the Ladder committee of 

Debby Ship 

Rob Williams 
Mark Watson
for all of their help, support, guidance and criticisms.   There have been few issues as of
now.   The main issue is the results website.    I have had a few offers from people to help.    This will be rectified ASAP.

Experience?   Are you kidding?   I’ve had 12 jobs this year.

Skins Competition
Zack Wise will be the main man in running this event this year.   It will take place on 
Thursday, November 10th,  Monday November 14th,  Tuesday November 15th and Thursday November 17th. 
The sign-up sheet is up.   If you want to help out or play, please contact Zack  - cell – 
514 778-4746 or by e-mail at zackarywise@gmail.com.
Day Ladies

Here is a report from Cathy Wardlaw:
Our season opened with a well attended coffee party during which we welcomed our new member, Laurence Hogue.   We all extend a warm welcome to Laurence and hope to see her on the ice real soon.  

Our initial venture on the ice was a fun day ably organized by Heather Broden and 

Judy Carson.  After the fun, we proceeded to our semi-annual meeting to take care of the serious side of curling.  Bonnie Allen, our match chairlady, reported we had some new and returning ladies.   Besides Laurence,  we welcome Nancy Assaly,

Rosemary Cochrane, and Heather Boyle.  

Match has also scheduled our three fall competitions: the Queen Bee, Presidents, and Crystals.  Since our numbers are down this year, we encourage everyone to sign up and make our Match Committee’s job a little easier.  
LCA events will be posted shortly and, again, we encourage everyone to participate. 
Socially, Heather Broden and her executive hosted a very successful bridge luncheon.  Spread the news.  Our bridge luncheons are the best deal in town.

The next bridge luncheon is November 9th.  

Reminder:   Tuesday and Thursday bridge groups have started.   Everyone is welcome.
It is great to see June Gray back in circulation  after her major surgery this past summer.  On the same note, our best get well wishes go out to Helen Reid and Joyce Pashley.  We miss you.  

Sadly, we note the passing of Dulcie Hampshire, a former social and carpet bowling member.    Following up on Muriel Petrie’s passing this summer, Mary Johnson has submitted the following tribute: 

Veni, Vidi, Vici.  She came.  She saw.  She conquered.


She had it all --  beauty, brains and brawn.  Versatile and hard working, she 


  held many executive positions in the business world.


This earned her a carefree retirement, where she enjoyed many sports activities

              such as golf, curling, lawn and carpet bowling.   Always cheerful and 

              competitive, she enjoyed all her games, win or lose.  But she was often a 

              winner and won many competitions and trophies.   She was a team player and 

              worked on many committees.


We enjoyed her humour and joie de vivre.

She lived a happy and productive life.  She had many friends at the St. Patrick’s

              Residence, the Montreal West Curling Club and the Westmount Lawn Bowling

              Club who will miss her greatly.


We know she is still up there competing on the winning team ‘cause that’s the 

              kind of girl she was.


The local merchant was going over his books when he noticed that one of his delinquent customers had failed to pay his bills.  In the customary fashion the merchant sent this reminder.

“In looking over our accounts, we find that we have done more for you than your poor mother.   We have carried you for 18 months.”

Wednesday Evening House League 
News from Geneviève Lemieux, president 
The Curling Club is now busy on Wednesdays as our new season of curling began on October 12 with a friendly pickup game and a get along snack thereafter.  We are welcoming 7 new members from the Instructional for a total of 6 teams.  On October 26, the members were invited to attend a clinic on Curling Étiquette.   Thanks to
Sandra Jones for taking care of this!

As you might already know, we will be hosting, on January 21, 2012, the annual LCA Débutantes tournament.  This event is open to female curlers, from evening leagues, with 5 years or less of curling experience.   All members from MWCC falling into this category are invited to form a team and register!

Nouvelles de la ligue maison du mercredi soir :
Le Club est maintenant occupé tous les mercredis soirs, alors que notre ligue a débuté ses activités régulières le 12 octobre. Lors de cette soirée, nous avons tenu un match amical et un lunch a été servi après la partie afin de permettre à chacun de lier connaissance. Nous accueillons cette année sept nouveaux joueurs issus de la ligue d’instruction, pour un total de 6 équipes. Le 26 octobre, nos membres ont eu l’occasion d’assister à une présentation donnée par Sandra Jones sur l’étiquette au curling.

Comme vous le savez peut-être déjà, nous accueillerons le 21 janvier 2012 le tournoi des débutantes, organisé par la LCA.  Cette compétition s’adresses aux joueuses ayant cinq ans ou moins d’expérience et qui sont inscrites dans une ligue de soirée. Toutes les joueuses du club répondant à ce profil sont d’ailleurs invitées à former une équipe et à s’inscrire.

My husband does not GET LOST ALL THE TIME. 

- He INVESTIGATES ALTERNATIVE routes

Mixed Day Curling
A big welcome to these new players to our Mixed Day curling:


Bill Bedford    Jean Martin    Bill Easterbrooke    Doug Hunter   Frank Csik

And to new spares: 

Kathy Hebert   Terry Franetti     Nacy Gallant    Maxime Betournay 
                                           Barbara Barker
The deal has been sealed.   We will welcome back, for our annual Christmas party,

‘Star Image Entertainment’ , two female singing impersonators.
It was quite a show last Christmas.   Fantastic performance.

So mark your calendars now - Wednesday , December 14th starting at 12 noon.
This Luncheon is open to everyone in the club: $25 includes the entertainment , a roast beef dinner and table wine. 
If you‘re interested in attending,  please see Mike Homonko at the club or call

514-426-1389.   Everyone is welcome!     A flyer will be posted in the club!

Interclub 
A new season has begun.  And, it has begun on a high note.   Look at the surprising results below.


On Friday October 15 we went to Baie d'Urfe amd won 2 games.  The winning teams were:

Ed Jones



Claude Labrecque




Mike Dowd



Chip Mowat
Ed Crosbie



Rick Hughes
Dave Dubeau



James Botsford
On Wednesday October 19 Hudson/Whitlock came to our club.  We won 2, lost 1 and tied 1:

The winning and tying teams were: 



       Winners



  
Tying team


Bob Carson

Claude Labrecque

Joe Balogh
Mike Dowd

Gloria Caron


Doug Allan
Ed Crosbie

Mike Homonko

Bert Mombourquette
Dave Dubeau

Jacques Lacroix

Joe Wroblewski
Is this an indication of how the interclub season will go this year?    Let’s hope so.   If you remember, Chip took a trip to Egypt last year to get away from our interclub’s dismal performance.    The Egyptian turmoil was easier to take.    Chip has already booked a trip to Libya.   He may cancel if our great curling continues. 

One Sunday morning, the pastor noticed little Alex standing in the foyer of the church, staring up at a large plaque.  It was covered with names, with small flags mounted on either side of it.   
  
The seven year old had been staring at the plaque for some time, so the pastor walked up, stood beside the little boy, and said quietly, "Good morning Alex." 
  
"Good morning Pastor," he replied, still focused on the plaque.  "Pastor, what is this?"  he asked. 
  
The pastor said, "Well son, it's a memorial to all the young men and women who died in the service." 
  
Soberly, they just stood together, staring at the large plaque. 
  
Finally, little Alex's voice, barely audible and trembling with fear, asked, "Which service, the 8:30 or the 10:45?" 

Junior Curling

Here’s a report from Gloria Toteda:
Welcome back to all juniors.  

On October 29th we will have our annual Halloween party and we will begin the
Myke Wilder Junior League games.  Do not forget to dress up!

Also, beginning in November, we will have some teams participating in outside bonspiels.   Most notably, in the Quebec City tournament in the first week of November, 3 MWCC teams will be playing.  Good luck to all.

Also please note there is a change in the November schedule.   Below is the updated schedule for November  (no change in times)
Nov. 19– Regular Juniors (no change in times)

Nov. 26 - Myke Wilder League.  START TIME = 4:00 p.m.  

Please feel free to contact any member of the junior board (see below) with any additional questions.

Chair  
Michel Jean (514-694-8494 or micheljean59@sympatico.ca)

Little Rocks    Mark Watson (514-488-5943 or A050@sympatico.ca)

Big Rocks 
 Trish Dempsey (514-489-0152 or trish.dempsey@hotmail.com)

Treasurer
Janet Walpole (514-246-8099 or janet.walpole@sympatico.ca)

Secretary/Membership  Gloria Toteda (450-462-2213 or  

                                    glowcan@netzero.com)

Instructional League 
Here’s a note from Carla Dempsey:


The instructional program is underway.    Last week we had 8 bodies on the ice but I'm expecting more to start within the next week or two.    They are keen and, after one session, they were getting their balance.
"Sometimes I think war is God's way of teaching us geography."  


Wilkinson

Hello everyone, my name is Zackary Wise and I will be running the Wilkinson this year. 

I would like to thank Scott Grafton, Jim Doyle and Janet Walpole for being on the committee to make this year a success.   We have twelve teams this year and, because of the number of teams we have, we will be having four sections instead of three.  

 I hope everyone will have a lot of fun in the Wilkinson.  With the committee helping me  and the curlers in the league, I am sure it will be a fantastic season.   I am looking forward to running this league.  It is a great league for socializing and for having a lot of fun. 

I would like some assistance with the ice.   If anyone who is taking part in the league knows how to pebble or nip, I would like it if you could give a hand whenever you can. 

Just to give updates on the first games held on October 14th:

  In Section A:   I would like to congratulate both Ford teams for winning their first 

                          game.   Michel Jean sadly didn't play his game due to a default but it 

                          was still a win for team Jean. 

 In Section B:  Teams Walpole, Savoie and Schoeler won their first game of the season. 

I would like to wish Team Grafton luck in the ARCM mixed which is taking place in a few weeks.    I know they will do well and represent our club with, not just their curling skills, but with their socializing skills. 

I would also like to welcome the new members to the Wilkinson.   We have a few people that have played in the Ladder and other leagues in the club.   The new members of the league are:

   Brian Williams         Riccardo Cardilli      Alexandra Kelebay     Steven Fagen  

   Sophie Belanger       Chris Morrin             Anne-Marie Belanger

   Tyler Paturel (who is a new member of the club)   and

   Glenn Schroder (who has returned to the league)

I know everyone who has joined the league will have a lot of fun and I encourage other members of the club to join the league in the future. 

Good curling everyone! 

Bob had never been on a fishing boat before and he was now thinking it was the stupidest thing he'd ever done in his life.   Who would ever have believed that seasickness could be this awful?    With every pitch and roll Bob wondered how he was going to survive the remaining two hours of the trip.

One of the deckhands came up to him and said, "Don't worry, young fella.    Nobody ever died of seasickness."

"Thanks.", said Bob. "You've just taken away my last hope for relief."

House and Entertainment

Here’s a report from Sandra Arseneault, Entertainment Director

Hello Everyone,

Curling season is well under way, along with the entertainment season.

Your entertainment committee remains the same this year.    Any thoughts or questions about events can be directed to Ann Anderson, Shirley Elliott, Susan Leger-Hussey, Heather Boyle, Anne Mitchell or me, Sandra Arseneault.  Just a reminder, those questionnaires are trickling in.  You'll find copies in the lounge.  Take a moment and fill one out.  For example, if you want, let's say, a card/board night, we need to know how many would actually consider attending.

This curling season's official entertainment began with the OPENING DINNER held on Thursday, October 6th..    For our newest members, this evening is a little more on the formal side compared to other events held.    Our incoming President,  Pierre Dufour, began the evening with introductions of the Head Table and 14 of our illustrious Past Presidents who were able to join us.  

This year, we had the pleasure of the culinary skills of Jacques Gilmore.   During Happy Hour, the hors d'oeuvres of mini bagels garnished with cream cheese, smoked salmon topped with onions and capers were a definite hit.  The main course was the traditional roast beef dinner, roasted potatoes, asparagus and carrots.   All so perfectly prepared and presented.  The dessert, Jacques favourite part of the dinner he likes to prepare, put a wonderful finish to a lovely dinner.  We were presented with a dessert plate with a 'just right' size of cake which had a surprise crusty bottom, along with fresh fruit dressed with a coulis.   Is everyone's mouth watering yet?    For those whom were able to make it, thank you for coming and making this a successful event.  

The next event is our 11th Annual COMEDY NIGHT to be held SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 12TH.     Happy Hour begins at 7:00 p.m.    Show time is at 8:00 p.m.  Mark your calendars.  Friends are more than welcome.  The more the merrier!  

Our Master of Ceremonies, a comedian in his own right, is Neil Janna.  He has been an instrumental part in making this a successful event.   Comedic newcomers to our end of town are Jim Sarroino and Ryan Wilner.  Last but not least our Headliner for the evening is Tim Rabnett.  

Tickets are on sale now to guarantee your seating.  When you sign up in the lounge it would be helpful if you could indicate the size of your group.  This will help with the seating arrangements.

See the attached flyer to this ROAR.  

Hope to see you there!  

One day my housework-challenged husband decided to wash his sweatshirt.  Seconds after he stepped into the laundry room, he shouted to me, "What setting do I use on the washing machine?


"It depends," I replied. "What does it say on your shirt?


He yelled back, "McGill University."

Carpet Bowling

The following is a report from Mary O’Toole that I should have printed in the October ROAR.   Sorry about that.    It must have been gremlins because I have never made a mistake before:   (I hope my wife Kathie doesn’t read this!)   

The final game and closing luncheon was held on April 12th and catered “By George” who is becoming a familiar figure on the third floor for the Carpet Bowlers’ luncheons.

President Margaret Finlayson introduced the slate of officers for the 2011-2012

Irene Darrell – President 
Margaret Finlayson – Past President

Kathy Hardiman – Vice-Presidente 
Laura Ross – Treasurer

Margaret McLaughlin – Secretary

Editor’s Note: Since this April 12th meeting, Irene Darrell has resigned her position of President due to a recent health issue.   Kathy Hardiman will fill this position while Eileen Motton has accepted to be Vice-President. 
P.K. Williams will act as liaison to the Curling club and yours truly will again submit any carpet bowling news for the ROAR.
Guests at the luncheon were Anne Mitchell and Cathy Wardlaw.

On behalf of the Carpet Bowlers, Margaret Finlayson presented a cheque to
Anne Mitchell for the Curling Club.

Winners of the day were:  skipped by Audrey McGregor –3rd Margaret McLaughlin, 
 2nd Andree Halsey/ Louise Warden ; lead P.K. McWilliams  The runner ups were:

skipped by Irene Darrell, 3rd Kathleen Hardiman,/Laura Ross, 2nd Catherine McFarlane, lead Muriel Petrie.

Congratulations everyone.    

There were two winners for the prize given for “Closest to the Jack” and they were: Margaret McLaughlin and Frank Mansi. 

Irene Darrell presented birthday cards and balloons to members who celebrated their birthdays during the summer months.  This has become a very nice custom.   In appreciation, Irene who also celebrated her birthday this summer, was presented with a lovely bouquet of flowers.

. 

Kathy Hardiman reminded everyone that Bocci would be played at Gilbert Layton park during the summer months.

Four lucky people went home with lovely plants.

 Good Bowling everyone!!!

Doctors:


He treated one woman for yellow jaundice for three years before he realized she was Chinese…………….

When I told my doctor I broke my leg in two places, he told me to stop going to those places………...

SPA Curling
Here is a report from Alan Bousquet, Match
SPA Curling would like to thank MWCC for giving us this ice time every Sunday for our league.
SPA has a few new members for Sunday curling and I must say it looks like a stronger group.  It is real early in the season to say who gets to the top, but there is some money exchanging hands.
Please find below the SPA standings

	SPA Curling

	Position by points
	Team
	
	Games won
	Games tied
	Games loss
	Games forfeit
	Total Points

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	Bruce Blanchard
	3
	0
	0
	0
	9

	2
	Zackary Wise
	2
	0
	1
	0
	7

	2
	Dianne Huculak
	2
	0
	1
	0
	7

	2
	Joseph Wroblewski
	2
	0
	1
	0
	7

	5
	Rick Hughes
	1
	0
	2
	0
	5

	5
	Steve Holdaway
	1
	0
	2
	0
	5

	5
	Alan Bousquet
	1
	0
	2
	0
	5

	8
	James Botsford
	0
	0
	3
	0
	3

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	N.B
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Games up to and including
	October 23rd
	
	
	

	Position by points does not take into consideration head to head games

	   won within the same position 
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Canfir Curling
Here’s a report from Rob Williams, President of this Sunday curling group

First, I would like to welcome everyone back to the club and my best wishes for a successful curling season.

Canfir is a mixed social league of various age groups and skill levels.   We curl on Sunday mornings from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  Presently, we are actively looking for people to join our spare list or become members for next season.   Very inexpensive to join as it costs less than $10 per game.     Come give it a try and see for yourself.  

If interested, please contact me at robert_nancy@sympatico.ca for more information.

Standings as of October 23rd/2011

Team Name

Wins
Losses
  Ties
Points

Team Danny

   2
    0
    0          6

Team Brian

   2
    0
    0          6

Team Rob

   2
    0
    0          6

Team Pierre

   0
    2
    0          2

Team Bob

   0
    2
    0          2

Team Nacy

   0
    2
    0          2

Good Curling and Good Luck.

While driving in Pennsylvania, a family caught up to an Amish carriage.  The owner of the carriage obviously had a sense of humour, because attached to the back of the carriage was a hand printed sign...  
 “Energy efficient vehicle:   Runs on oats and grass.  
   Caution:  Do no step in exhaust.” 

What’s happening Over the Next Few Weeks?

Dates to remember:


November

   7
-
Mixed 
Day District Bonspiel






   9
-
Day Ladies Bridge Social








  10
-
Skins Competition begins
  12
-
Comedy Night




       14 -15       -
Skins Competition continues  


 




 15        -
Deadline for payment of curling fees


17       -          Skins Competition finals
I was stopped by the police at midnight and asked where I'm going. 
“I’m on the way to listen to a lecture about the effects of alcohol and drug abuse on the 
    human body.” 
The policeman asked me, “Really? And who’s going to give a lecture at this time of 
    night?” 
“My wife”, I responded.


MARK YOUR CALENDARS!

BRING YOUR FRIENDS!

DATE: 
SATURDAY,   NOVEMBER 12th, 2011
TIME: 
Happy Hour 7:00PM   SHOW:   8:00 PM

TICKETS: 
$25 per  person

CONTACT:    Entertainment Committee:   
                  Ann Anderson 
Shirley Elliott

                  Heather Boyle
Susan Leger-Hussey

                  Anne Mitchell
Sandra Arseneault

TICKETS NOW ON SALE 

(pay via cash, interac or chit)

Master of Ceremonies:  

 Neil Janna   
With Comedians:


 Jim Sorroino   Ryan Wilner
And Headliner:



Tim Rabnett






